
Goshen News 
Goshen Baptist Association 

WWW.GOSHENASSOCIATION.COM  July 2021  Volume XXXVII   Number 7 

“The purpose of this Association shall be to proclaim Christ as Lord, to expand the Kingdom of God, 

and to assist our affiliate churches to carry out their mission before God.” 

Email address:  GoshenAssociation@hughes.net 

On Sunday, June 6 at 7:30 a.m. Joyce and I left our 

homes for Rockwood, Michigan and returned home at 

5:30 p.m. on June 11. Once again the Lord blessed this 

ministry with a van full of dresses, reusable sanitary 

pads, underpants, shorts and wedding dresses. In addi-

tion to our prepared items, we transported sewn dresses 

from Newport News and also met sewing ministry ladies 

in Ohio and transported their items. 

We met with the missionary, Rachel O’Neil and turned 

in our donations. Joyce and I worked in the Distribution 

Center packing boxes of pads and underpants. The Cen-

ter is packed to the ceiling with boxes waiting to be 

loaded into the 40’ sea container July 10 and our items 

will be going in that ship. After several stops picking up 

donations for the sewing ministry we returned home. 

We traveled 2,577 miles and delivered 503 pillowcase 

dresses, 111 t-shirt dresses, 9 pair of boy shorts, 85 

stuffed rag-type 

dolls, 4 wedding 

dresses, 10,500 re-

usable sanitary pads 

and 1,828 under-

pants made by the 

Goshen Stitchers. 

These numbers re-

flect 10 months of 

sewing as we trav-

eled one month ear-

lier this year and 

one sewing session 

was cancelled due 

to COVID. 

We appreciate and 

thank you for all 

the prayers for safe 

travel. Thank you 

to everyone who is 

on the sewing team from the machine operators to the 

cutters, everyone plays an important role. Thank you to 

all the individuals and churches that provide financial 

support to this important mission, you make it all possi-

ble to arrive at its intended destination and to share the 

hope and love of Jesus in a desperate place. 

Please mail your donations payable to Goshen Baptist 

Association and mail to the Association office and be 

sure to note Sewing Ministry in the memo line on the 

check. 

Another opportunity in which Goshen’s sewing made its 

way across the ocean: I received a phone call on a 

Thursday evening from Arlington requesting dresses 

saying she had an elder that ran a Tanzanian orphanage 

leaving that Sunday to return home and could take some 

Delivery to Little Dresses for Africa  
By Terry Graham 

This picture is from littledressesforafrica.org of children re-

ceiving some dresses. 

Hubie Jewelôs suitcase going on the 

mission field one more time. 

Little Dresses continued on page 3 
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RuraLove  

Ministry  

Update 
 

RuraLove is open to the public to purchase clothing and 

yard sale items.  In the past month (through your contri-

butions and donations to RuraLove) you have helped local 

families in crisis by providing: 
 

4    Families with financial needs ($1,800.00) 

 (Rent, Mortgage, Utilities) 

3    Families with a household need 

1    Family with a medical loan 
 

In the past month the RuraLove Thrift Store sales have: 

Served 222 families with clothing 

Served 727 families with household items 

Total sales from the Thrift Store for clothing and other 

donated yard sale items for the month:  $5,002.75  

One hundred percent of all sales and donations go 

to local families in crisis. 

Before bringing larger donations, please call:  

540.894.8440. 
 

The Ruth School Update 
We (The Ruth School) received your gifts to purchase the 
stainless steel plates and vegetable grater requested by the 
kitchen staff.  The grater has actually inspired our cooks 
to add some new items to the menu rotation.  Our students 
are finally able to eat in the dining room again as the 
Covid-19 restrictions have begun to be lifted.   

We also received the $1,500 to add the needed separate 
entrance to the medical clinic; the $4,000 to hold the sum-
mer Bible Clubs for the kids; and the $4,400 to purchase 
warm clothing and boots for the students this fall.  Thank 
you for all your hard work and dedication to sharing the 
love of Christ throughout Goshen Association and the 
world.   ~ Brittany Garton 

Mission Opportunities  
Project for July:  Christmas in July:  Collect school sup-

plies for children in a school near you that can’t afford the 

things they need to start school in August.    
 

RuraLove 540.894.8440, 587 Mica Road, Mineral, is a 

ministry of Goshen Association to local families in crisis.  We 

need churches who will follow up with families in crisis to 

build a relationship with the goal of meeting spiritual needs.   

The Thrift Store is open year-round on Wednesdays 8 a.m.-

12:30 p.m. and the first Saturday of the month April-Nov. 

RuraLove always needs:  Chest of drawers, refrigerators, 

electric stoves, washers/dryers, twin & full mattresses, good 

vehicles. 

RuraLove accepts a wide variety of items. Smaller donations 

may be left in the green wooden donation shed anytime.  

Please call ahead for larger donations.  Volunteers may also be 

scheduled to pick up LARGE items on a Wed. morning. 

RuraLove does not accept old style TVs, lg. entertainment 

centers, sleeper sofas, office desks, appliances which have 

issues.  Also, no torn, damaged, moldy, or dirty items.  If you 

have pets, RuraLove cannot accept upholstered items or mat-

tresses due to allergies.  All items are to be nice enough to 

give in Jesusô name.   

Hope for Appalachia http://hfavateam.com ~ make 

“Hope Boxes” for students age 4-18 to be given out with sal-

vation message at schools in Kentucky.   See website for info. 

Hope House 540.371.0831 Battered women’s shelter for 

abused women and their children, 902 Lafayette Blvd., Fred-

ericksburg 

Shelter for HELP in Emergency 434.963.4676 
Working to end domestic violence. Charlottesville  
 

Please include Svin Ghazelian in your prayers.   

Svin is a Syrian refugee from Aleppo, Syria who is in semi-
nary to become a church planter in Armenia.  Svin has a wife 
and three children.  He will be serving in a city called Abo-
vian, north of the capital city.  He is the first church planter 
the Goshen Missions Team has chosen for the people of Go-
shen to help with prayers and support for the next three years.  
We are in the process of getting his testimony and prayer re-
quests to share with you.   

The Goshen Missions Team has the goal of adopting at least 

three church planters in Armenia—but if we get additional 
support, we could take on more planters and exceed our goal.   

If any individuals, families, or church groups would like to 
join together in the soul saving work of planting churches in 
Armenia, the team is asking for a commitment of $200 total 
per year for 3 years.   

Contact 540.894.8440 or goshenassociation@hughes.net to 
sign up and share Jesus with Armenia.  If you have already 
signed up, please send your pledge in now with “Church 
Planter” noted in the memo. 

Armenia Church PlanteR News  

Thank You 
Thank you to the Ladies in Women’s Ministry group of Min-
eral Baptist Church for volunteering a day of cleaning at 
RuraLove.  Your efforts to keep the ministry clean and orga-
nized were appreciated. 
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òCampbellõs Commentsó Church News  

2020-2021 Annual Budget Report 
Budget for 2020-2021  156,742.00 

Monthly Needs     13,062.00 

Received May       6,129.00 

Received Oct-May  104,496.00 

Budget                -  18,781.00 

GMO goal:  $12,000    As of 6-15-2021:  $9,415.00 

   When I am extended the privilege of speaking about the Goshen 
Baptist Association I know that I will have to use ñoratorial-brakesò. 
After serving ñThe Goshenò for the last eighteen months I am still in 
awe of the churches, the pastors, the ministries 
and the people of Goshen. I can honestly say 
that my wife and I have never worshipped in 
one of our Goshen churches where we would 
not hesitate to return. I believe that you can be 
confident that on Sundays in Goshen churches 
biblical truth is upheld, Christ as Lord is pro-
claimed, Salvation is available and the Grace of 

our loving God is at work. 

   A commitment made in the early beginnings of 
Goshen Association was to be supportive of the churches affiliated 
with the association. It is through our Advisory Council that we at-
tempt to maintain an awareness of all our churches and any particu-
lar needs they might have. Through committees such as Disciple-
ship, Fellowship and Communication the association can offer train-

ing, support and assistance in a number of ways. 

   The association offers all the churches the opportunity to reach out 
to their neighbors through the ministries of RuraLove. Churches can 
reach out with ministries in Panama that are made possible by vol-
unteers from Goshen churches going to teach, reach and preach. 
Churches reach out throughout ñThe Ruth Schoolò in Romania with 
ministries to hundreds of Roma children. Churches reach out in Ar-
menia with supporting Church Planters. Churches reach out in South 

Africa with clothing for infants and young children. 

   Just think: you are part of a Christ-centered, Mission-minded group 
of churches that see the value and strength of associating for the 
purposes of doing more together than could ever be done alone. 
You are associated with churches that are committed to go beyond 

ñJerusalemò and go out into the farthest reaches of the world. 

   And also there is the opportunity to reach out even farther through 
our SBC and International Missions Board with over 4000 missionar-
ies throughout the world. Reaching out beyond just the state our 
churches can do so through the ministries of the North American 

Missions Board. 

   What a great day to minister and what great avenues of 
ñMinisterial-expressionò we have at the offering plates of every 

church. ~ Don  

Craigs will host a community yard sale on Sat., July 10 from 8 
a.m.-2 p.m. in the Community Life Center, 14120 West Catharpin 
Road, Spotsylvania.  Centershot archery begins Aug. 5th 

(registration is open).  Www.craigsbaptistchurch.org 

First Baptist invites family, friends, and the community to their 
newly constructed sanctuary for worship the first and third Sun-
days at 11 a.m. and Sunday School at 9 a.m.  Safety protocols will 
be followed.  Pastor Jones is live on Facebook every Sunday at 11 
a.m.  A weekly prayer meeting is held each Tuesday at 10 a.m.  

ñTogether we stand ~ Divided we fallò 

Louisa is planning VBS for July 18-21 from 5-8 p.m. on Sun. & 6-
8 p.m. M-W with the theme, ñMystery Islandò from Answers in 
Genesis.  The youth will have an Impact Missions Camp July 5-9.  

www.louisabaptistva.org 

Mechanicsville welcomes Dr. Roy S. Thomas as interim through 
Dec. 2021.  Sunday Worship 9:30 a.m. Sunday School 10:45 a.m.  
Please pray for their pastor search committee as well as their 
search for a ministry assistant.  The church is open Wed. 6:30-8 
p.m. for all who would like to stop by for quiet meditation.  

Www.mechbaptist.com 

Mineral now has a safety & security team; graduates were recog-
nized; Centershot is going on; Early Bloomer Aerobics celebrated 
13 years; Summer Book Club is in full swing; a churchwide picnic 
was held as well as VBS; Youth returned from Ridgecrest, NC; 
Senior Choir continues to perform at Louisa & Orange nursing 

homes/assisted living facilities.  www.mineralbaptistchurch.org 

Orange VBS is July 11-15 on their Route 15 property (730 James 
Madison Hwy, Orange) outside from 6-8:15 p.m. with the theme, 

ñPut Faith on the Map.ò   Church office:  540.672.2996. 

Wallers has constructed an outdoor ñCommunity Blessing Boxò 
which is now operational and located next to the playground.  It is 
stocked with non-perishable food, household, hygiene items for 
anyone in need to take (no permission needed).  If you need a 
blessing, take what you need.  If you want to bless others, leave 
what you can.  VBS will be Wed., July 14-Sat., July 17 with a cele-
bration Sun., July 18.  Free family outdoor movie once a month 

through summer.  Www.wallersbaptist.com  

items. The Lord provides.  As many months before, Cindy 

Galyen had given me items in an old suitcase of her dad’s, 

Hubie Jewell. This suitcase was one which he used when he 

went on mission trips. Well, on November 20, 2020 Hubie’s 

suitcase got to go on another mission trip. We packed his 

suitcase with 160 dresses, 50 pairs of boy shorts, 15 t-shirts 

and 200 reusable sanitary pads to go to Africa. We could not 

fit anything else inside and it was very heavy. 

If you are interested in volunteering with this ministry, please 

join us at the next session of the Mission Stitchers on Satur-

day, July 17 from 9-2 at the Goshen Ministry Center.   

If you would like for someone from the sewing ministry to 

share with your WMU or other women’s group, please con-

tact Terry Graham 540-661-6268 or mrsjrg@aol.com 

*Pray for our Goshen Churches: 
~Pray for Oakland Baptist and Pastor Dennis Barton. 

~Pray for Orange Baptist and Pastor Alan Miller. 

~Pray for Perkins Baptist and Pastor Tim Wilson. 

~Pray for Rhoadesville Baptist and Pastor Chris Gourley. 

Little Dresses continued from front page 



Free Christian Counseling:  Email Samantha J. Reynolds, BS, 

MSW, PA-C for availability: samtheuropa10@hotmail.com        

Ministry to Roma People at Ruth SchoolðRomania  contact 

Brittany Garton:  Brittany.garton@project-ruth.org or check out 

Ruth School’s website at :  www.project-ruth.org 

Arise Ministry Group—South Africa  www.arisemg.org.za 

Little Dresses for Africa - www.littledressesforafrica.org 

Door of Hope—South Africa (Saving unwanted babies)  

www.doorofhopesa.com or facebook.com/doorofhopeSA 

Living Hope Community Centre News—South Africa  

(Ministering to those living with HIV/AIDS).  

Www.livinghope.co.za 

Newsletter deadline is the 15th of each month. 
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July  
10 Ellinger Anniversary  Retired 

18 Lowell Wright  Retired 

23 John Ellington  Retired 

24 Phyliss Nelson  Smyrna 

25 Gerald Chancellor Retired 

26 Lester Anniversary Vertical Life/Thornburg 

27 Chris Gourley  Rhoadesville 

29 Mabel Holmberg  Retired 

29 Bob Ellinger  Retired 

31 Sarah Reid  Retired  

31 Janey Barton  Oakland 

July  
1 Minister’s Breakfast  GMC  8:30 a.m. 

4 Independence Day  

5  Office Closed to celebrate Independence Day 

10 Clothing & Yardsale @ RuraLove Warehouse 8-12:30 

12 Board of Directors Meeting  GMC  7 p.m.  

17 Mission Stitchers  GMC  9-2 

19 Property and Grounds Meeting  GMC  10 a.m. 

26  Advisory Council  GMC  7 p.m. 
 

Save the Date in August: 

The Journey Homeõs òCelebration of the Journeyó  

banquet is Sat., Aug. 28th.  See 

www.journeyhomemineral.org   

Email address:  GoshenAssociation@hughes.net 


